
Hello HCE Members, 
 
The saying "three snows on a robin's tail" is a folk belief, not a scientific 
fact, that suggests spring won't truly arrive until after three snowfalls 
occur after the return of robins. I haven’t kept track, but hopefully we 
will soon be able to count on spring’s arrival for certain. 
 
Plans are under way for Rally/Recognition Day and that is a sure sign of 
spring. Franklin Club has been diligently working on plans. Check for 
details in this newsletter. 
 
Another sign of spring is the East District Meeting hosted by Dodge 
County. Sheboygan County will be well represented. If you are interested 
in attending, you should contact Nancy Wagner by April 1. She needs to 
send in reservations by April 11. Cost is $20. See meeting details in this 
newsletter. 
 
I continue to encourage you to participate in all the opportunities 
available to you as an HCE member. Attending the educational meetings 
provides a unique learning experience and is also a great way to get to 
know members outside your individual club. 
 
Yours in HCE, 
 
Joyce Smies, President 
Sheboygan County HCE 
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